U3A: MOSELEY, KINGS HEATH AND DISTRICT
Executive Committee: Agenda / Minutes 
	Date: 29.3.2016
	Time:2.00pm
	Venue: Friends' Meeting House
	Chair: Mike Clark

	Those attending: Mike Clark;  Paul Hunt; 

Val Baxter; Tonia Sharp; Sue Stokes; 

Sue Baker; Diane Worland; Nick Wright

Minutes: Linda Gresham
	Apologies: Ted Raybould (ER);  

Jude Williams; Tessa Bidgood; 



	AGENDA
	

	All agenda items should be numbered, and reflected accordingly in the Minutes.
	

	          1.  Apologies 
          2.  Corrections and approval of previous minutes.
          3.  Action points and matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
          4.  Review of last monthly meeting

5.  Sub-committee reports
          6.  AGM Preparations (MC)

7.  Expenditure on members’ needs (all)

8.  Letter from member (MC)

9.  Speakers at Interest Group Meetings (JW)

10. Items for newsletter (SS)

11. Social Account Policy review (PH)

12. Feedback on Treasurer Training Course (TB)

13. Committee procedures (MC)

14. AOB

15. Next meeting

	

	
	

	MINUTES
	

	1.
	Apologies: see above.
	

	2.
	The minutes were approved as a correct record of the last meeting.
	

	3.
	Matters arising:
3. 3.c) The suggestions were passed to DW who also has a further 3 suggestions.

4.a) Sound system instructions have been written out clearly and are with the system.

6.b) A request for an auditor was advertised in the newsletter.  NW volunteered but as he is now going to be a committee member is ineligible.  This role cannot be filled by a U3A member.  There is 1 year in which to fill this role.  The finance sub-committee (comprising ER, MC and NW) meets when necessary. 

	

	4.
	Review of last Monthly Meeting
This talk was very good.  £300 was donated from members present.  As U3A is not allowed to make donations it was excellent that an audience member suggested giving to the cause.

	Newsletter item

	5.
	Sub-Committee Reports

a) Membership
VB reported that there are currently 490 members.  There were 209 renewals and 14 new members.  April 1st is the renewal due date, so the figure will not be clear until after then.  Last year about 35 members did not renew. After the AGM letters will be sent to check whether those people will be renewing membership.  TS will ask the Group Leaders to send a list of their attendees in order to cross check membership.

SB emphasised to also check the colour of the card for the correct year.

VB and TS were congratulated on their efficient renewal process and monitoring.
b) Interest Groups
There are 64 groups.

SB reported that the sixth Book Group is now full and a seventh is needed, for which a member has expressed interest in being group leader.
A railway outings group has been offered by a member but as he is not well at present he has been urged to postpone the start of it for a couple of months.

A second 3-mile Walking Group has its inaugural meeting next week.

SS reported that the new Digital Photography group has its inaugural meeting on Thursday 7th April and 7 or 8 people are interested.

Rowing is restarting with a taster on April 18th and weekly Monday sessions.  David Lowe should be contacted about this.

SS mentioned that the Rep has contacted her about a theatre day but with a charge, which is not what U3A wants.
c)  Social Group
PH reported that the Ming Moon meal was held but there was a problem with disabled access being at the rear and via the service elevator.  Coming up is the Karibuni meal on May 17th and the Oxford trip on May 24th with 6 places remaining.  Interest in Chester has been expressed and bookings can be taken.

The Sunday outing to MAC went well.

Sylvia Butler has been contacted about a quiz.

People are offering to help with the Barn Dance.

There is no Picnic in the Park this year but a shared lunch at the Friends' Meeting House with the possibility of a stroll to the park afterwards.

It is not thought that many members go to the Summer School.  PH said that more West Midlands located theme days would be of interest.

d)  Finance
In the absence of ER there was no report.

	Newsletter items

	6.
	AGM preparations1 Renewals: Mention at the AGM
2. Nominations update and filling gaps if necessary: All committee members who wish to stand again have submitted their nominations. We are short of one IGC and new committee may need to co-opt somebody.
3. Chair of meeting: JW will be present.
4. Reports – chair, treasurer, IGCs, Social Sec, Membership. Questions after each.

5. Quorate meeting? 20% needed. Use current membership for quorum calculation.
6. Sound system – assistants?  Greg Bellamy and NW have volunteered along with Frank Gresham. Ask one to assist Frank at next meeting.
7. Mentioning departing, introducing continuing and new committee members; SB wishes to have SS present as they have worked as a team.  Presentation can be either April or June.
8. April newsletter to confirm list of nominations and resolutions, and Agenda. To be posted out to members not on email. Ask Angela Harvatt.
9. AGM Minutes – to be approved at April EC meeting.

10. Minute taking; LG and DW to take minutes
11. To be placed on chairs – Treasurer's Report, Agenda, Minutes of 2015 AGM – who is to organise? These all to be sent electronically to DW, who will copy.
12. Refreshments; Refreshments to start at 1.15pm until 2.00pm ready for a prompt 2.15pm start. DW to have a cheque in readiness for payment for the number of refreshments ordered.
13. Entertainment.  Update on programme: PH reported that the Poetry Group; 2 other Book Groups; and the Play reading Group will do short items.  LG will read a short item.  There will be a display from the Patchwork Group and photographs on the screen.  If there other suggestions from other groups these would be welcome.
14. Presentations – to be organised: JW is responsible for these.
15. Committee meal; it was decided to go ahead with the AGM date as there will always be someone who is unable to be present.  Poplar Balti was agreed and LG will book and ensure that it is open.

	MC

MC

MC

All concerned
Newsletter item
DW

JW

LG

	7.
	Expenditure on members’ needs 
a) The hearing loop would cost in the region of £1.000 plus £100 each for any extra loops.  SB and some members felt that this is a large expenditure which will not benefit many members and the logistics of ensuring the transfer of it from one group to another are very complicated.  Security of it is another issue.

b)  Some research has been done on the hall speaker system with a possibility of having four lighter speakers in place of the current two.

c)  SB said the Nordic walking group could use two extra poles for newcomers which would cost £150 for two new sets.  In the absence of any other requests this is acceptable and needs to be approved at future meeting.
d)  A spare ukulele was mentioned but VB said that there are now three available.

DW asked about a flip chart.  A children's easel is used successfully by the science group.
e) The issue of expenditure needs further discussion.

	Agenda item


	8.
	Letter from member
A member has written in response to a request for any comments re impairments and has made suggestions about Visual Impairment (VI) and Hearing Impairment (HI) as follows:
1.  Handouts in large print.  This is feasible and the use of Ariel font and yellow paper is helpful.

MC will ask BM if she is attending the AGM.

A memo is to be sent to group leaders to check if any members need large-print handouts.

2. Reserved seat at the front of the hall.  SB said that five seats will be reserved but people who want these seats to arrive by 1.50pm in order to take one.  This comes under communication with members which JW is standing for.

3. Written communications to be as succinct as possible. It is felt that our documents fulfil this requirement.

4. Speakers to remember to communicate verbally when addressing people with VI who cannot see facial expressions or gestures. It is felt that all good speakers should communicate well and this is our requirement.

5. At meetings, an audio describer would be useful. This would be very disturbing for those nearby.

SB suggested that MC reply to thank her for her suggestions and for her to report again when she has attended a few meetings and report back to us.

	MC

SS, SB
JW

MC


	9.
	Speakers at interest group meetings
In the absence of JW this is postponed.
	Agenda item

	10.
	Items for the newsletter
SS has received requests from group leaders about when the newsletter is going out.  SB said that items needs to go through the co-ordinators.  The deadline is the last Tuesday of the month. Group leaders will be informed that the Executive meetings are on the last Tuesday of every month.

	SS, SB

	11.
	Social Account Policy review 
This will be discussed next month.

	Agenda item

PH


	12.
	Feedback on Treasurer Training Course
TB attended this course and found out that our U3A is doing everything it should be doing.  She may choose to report at the next meeting.

	TB


	13.
	Committee procedures 
MC said that the Succession Planning Policy was discussed at the January meeting and approved with a rider that the introduction needed specific wording.  It was discussed again in February and was rewritten with an addendum.  MC said that a decision made should not be changed at the following meeting.  If it is found not to be working then re-do it after a suitable period of time.

If there are errors, such as violating the constitution, it can be changed sooner, but we need stability after decisions are made.

	

	14.
	AOB
a)  Exec meetings will take place at the Friends' Meeting House with members taking turns to provide biscuits and to bring the refreshments. All receipts to be given to the Treasurer for reimbursement.  TS will do this for the April meeting.

b)  MC has a Committee Reference File which can be passed on to committee members in turn.  It was passed to DW to read and return next month.

c)  MC asked about something personal to him.  He is running the Prague marathon on May but is reluctant to ask for donations at a monthly meeting.  This was upheld as not appropriate but his interest group members can be asked.  

	TS

DW


	15.
	Next Meeting: Tuesday 26th April at 2pm (note the new time)
                  Friends' Meeting House, Colmore Road, Kings Heath

	


1

